
 
  

 

June 29, 2020 

  

SENT VIA EMAIL ONLY: 

franklincitymayor@franklinva.com 

 

The Honorable Frank Rabil 

Mayor 

City of Franklin 

207 W. 2nd Ave. 

Franklin, VA 23851 

 

 

Re:  Unconstitutional prayer at government events 

 

Dear Mayor Rabil, 

 

I write on behalf of the Freedom From Religion Foundation, both to follow up on my 

previous letter and to bring to your attention additional constitutional violations on 

the part of the City of Franklin, Virginia.  

 

Our complainant has again contacted us to report that the City of Franklin’s lunch 

in honor of public works employees on May 22, 2020 featured government-initiated 

sectarian prayer. We understand that Director of Public Works Russ Pace 

introduced another public works employee to bless the food and give an invocation 

in the name of Jesus Christ.  

 

Please see the attached letter for detailed arguments demonstrating the 

unconstitutional nature of these government sponsored Christian prayers. When 

the City of Franklin uses its power as a government entity to sponsor sectarian 

prayer in this way, it violates the U.S. Constitution, alienates the significant 

portion of its residents that are neither Christian nor religious,  and needlessly 
1

exposes itself to legal liability.  

 

We look forward to your response, including written confirmation that the City of 

Franklin will discontinue promoting and hosting prayer at its employee events so 

that we notify our complainant of this issue’s resolution. We hope you’ll agree that 

the cherished constitutional principle of separation of church and state protects the 

1 Thirty five percent of American adults are not Christian, and this includes the twenty six percent that are not 
religiously affiliated. ​See In U.S., Decline of Christianity Continues at Rapid Pace​, Pew Research Center (Oct. 17, 
2019), ​available at​ https://www.pewforum.org/2019/10/17/in-u-s-decline-of-christianity-continues-at-rapid-pace/. 

 



freedom of conscience of all citizens, religious and nonreligious alike. Thank you for 

your time and attention to this matter, and I hope this letter finds you in good 

health.  

 

Sincerely, 

  

Brendan Johnson, Esq. 

Robert G. Ingersoll Legal Fellow 

Freedom From Religion Foundation 

 

 






